From: Vicki Crowe < vcrowe@pga.org.au > Sent: Friday, 15 May 2020 12:08 PM
To: AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au >

Cc: Gavin Kirkman <<u>gkirkman@pga.org.au</u>>; Geoff Stewart <<u>gstewart@pga.org.au</u>>

Subject: Review of Registered and Licensed Clubs Award

Dear Amod

We note that on 11 May 2020, Clubs Industrial Australia opposed the Professional Golfers Association of Australia's (PGA) insertion of minimum wage classifications pending the Fair Work Commission's assessment of the appropriate pay rates.

The PGA's proposed minimum wage classifications in the Registered and Licensed Clubs Award are the same as those we proposed in the Amusement, Events and Recreation Award.

On the 9 April, the Full Bench determined that all of the PGA's classifications in the Amusement, Events and Recreation Award met the modern award objective [2020] FWCFB 1518.

If it pleases the Commission, the PGA is happy for this matter to be determined on the papers.

Regards

--



Vicki Crowe

HR Manager (People & Culture)
P 03 8320 1977 | E vcrowe@pga.org.au

Professional Golfers Association of Australia Ltd | www.pga.org.au